
 

December 18, 2019 

 
 
 
Office of Statewide Health Planning and Development 
Facilities Development Division 
2020 West El Camino Ave, Suite 800 
Sacramento, CA 95833 
 
Subject:  PIH Health Downey (Facility #12235) 
   AB 2190 Attestation Letter 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Regarding the hospital facility of PIH Health at Downey (the “Hospital”), the board of 
directors (the “Board”) is aware that General Acute Care Services (GAC) buildings on the 
campus are rated below Structural Performance Category 3 (SPC 3) and Nonstructural 
Performance Category 5 (NPC 5), and as such the Hospital is required to submit an 
Attestation in compliance with Assembly Bill 2190. 
 
On behalf of the Hospital, I attest that the Board is aware that Hospital buildings at the 
facility are required to substantially comply with Health and Safety Code Section 130065 
by the deadline of January 1, 2030. 
 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or comments.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Richard D. Trogman 
System Chief Operating Officer, PIH Health 
President, PIH Health Hospital – Downey 
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